

10 September 2020

N Joel

By email: fyi-request-13512-11abbc3d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear N Joel

Official information request regarding Victoria University's Covid-19 resurgence plans

I refer to your requests for information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) dated 13 August 2020:

I would like to request a copy of the University's plans to respond to a resurgence of COVID-19 in the community, and how it plans to respond and operate under each of Alert Levels 1 to 4.

Please find attached the University's response to your request.

Please note that each time there is an alert level change, the University receives new advice from the Government, the Ministry of Health, and the Ministry of Education, and our COVID-19 guidance is adjusted accordingly.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact us at oiarequests@vuw.ac.nz.

Yours sincerely

Phil O'Connell

Director, Safety Risk Assurance